
Dear Representative, 

 

I am so adamantly opposed to this proposal!  I do not believe for a moment that this bill will stop 

criminals from doing what they need to do to get firearms... it will be an encumbrance against people 

just like me.  More time.. More paperwork... but it won't change anything except taking money out of 

my pocketbook and prevent me from being able to  

participate in 4-H activities with youth in my county.   Law abiding  

citizens follow the law; the lawless do not. Please stop wasting time on bills like this and focus on the 

issues that really matter to Oregonians. 

 

I work with 4-H youth who happen to enjoy shooting sports.  Stop chasing after the law abiding citizens 

of this state and of your jurisdiction and focus on what matters for our state.  This bill would adversely 

affect our ability to provide loaned guns for the day when 4-H youth attend shoots.  Many of these 

children do not come from homes that can afford to provide them with guns for our sporting shoots.  

We provide youth in our county with an opportunity to participate in a fun sport with positive support 

and responsible leadership.  Please focus on real issues of the day; people who follow the law with 

regard to guns are not the problem; people who break the laws already on the books are our problem.  

SB 941 does not help our state.  Please know that as a leader of the youth of our county, we will be 

following this bill and we will note who voted for and who voted against this bill. 

 

Regards, 

Kirsten Hollenbeck 

 


